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Fox Valley Technical College

Executive Team Meeting Minutes

Date:
November 10, 2008
Time:  9:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.
Location: 
Room A104s
Attending:
Dr. Susan May, Donna Elliott, Jerry Eyler, Troy Kohl, Chris Matheny, Jill McEwen, Amy Van Straten, Ron Toshner
Absent:
None
Recorder:
Vicky Van Hout
Guests:
Gary Kilgas, Faith Schiedermayer
Copies to:  
All of the above, FVTC website

_________________________________________________________________
Welcome / Review of Agenda

Dr. Susan May welcomed the group and reviewed the agenda.  
Review of Bordini Center Expansion Possibilities
During the past year significant efforts have taken place to examine needs that cannot be met with existing facilities.  Jerry Eyler and Gary Kilgas gave an overview of opportunities for the Bordini Center Expansion possibility.
Fox Valley Technical College proposes to expand the current building with approximately a 10,000 square foot addition most likely on the main entrance side of the building.  This would enable expansion of services to business and industry, higher education partners, and entrepreneurs.  
There continues to be opportunities for growth with business and industry, higher education and support for entrepreneurialism.  Expanded opportunities for Business and Industry contracting and room and office rentals to our university partners would be possible with the addition of state-of-the-art conference rooms.  As entrepreneurialism continues to grow, additional space and visibility for the Venture Center will be needed.  A new innovation/idea center would be another vital link for entrepreneurs and intrapreneurs to prove concepts.    

Construction of an addition to the Bordini Center is estimated to cost $2.5 million.  Plans will continue to evolve and be shared as additional information is researched and gathered.
Weekend Systems Support
Jerry Eyler and Troy Kohl met with several other staff members to discuss evening and weekend technical support. There is currently technical support Monday through Friday during core hours, but not during the evening or on the weekend.  Ideas have been explored to provide better support to staff and students. Several of these ideas include; viewing support models that other schools provide, exploring flexible scheduling of existing staff, and working with other colleges to share staffing on weekends. Troy will continue to research opportunities to provide technical support that would better meet our customers’ needs.
Current Year Financial Performance
Amy Van Straten and Faith Schiedermayer reviewed the financial status of the general fund as of October 31, 2008. Year-to-date financial results are significantly worse than a year ago at this time, primarily due to poor investment performance and a growth in FTE’s that has resulted in more incremental expenses than revenue. At this time Amy and Faith are projecting that year-end bottom line results will not meet our budget targets. It is still early in the year and the group discussed several possible interventions. The team agreed to closely scrutinize all new and replacement positions, curtail spending where possible (and engage staff in doing the same), and pursue at least one IT project (the PeopleSoft Finance upgrade) that would allow the capitalization of salary dollars that normally would need to be charged to the general fund.
Administrative Policies 

The following policy was presented by Jill McEwen for approval to move forward after review with unions at the next Leadership Forum in November.
· Attendance

· Leave of Absence

· Vacation – Management/Exempt Employees

· Terms of Employment – employee on Long-Term Disability

The team gave approval to move forward.

Strategic Investment:  INTER – Innovate Now Through Education and Training
Ron Toshner reviewed this proposed strategic investment and how it is different from most strategic investments in that it asks for start-up funding in order to build interest in an innovation curriculum delivered through a social network.  This strategic investment was developed through a collaborative partnership with Grand Rapids Community College and 22 (CQIN) community colleges, the first social learning network has been built around a curriculum on teaching learners how to be innovative, called INTER. After discussion, the decision was made that before we consider moving forward with this investment, Ron will provide more information on the benefits of this investment, how much interest there is from faculty, and the relationship of this request to the INTER business plan that has been proposed to CQIN colleges.
Strategic Investment Proposal:  Information Technology Three Year Development Plan December 2008
Ron Toshner reviewed this strategic investment which looks at expanding and developing Information Technology.  Over the next three years, Information Technology enrollments will grow by 60 FTE’s during the proposed implementation of this three year development plan.  This strategic investment would fund the addition of one faculty position in January, 2009 and another in August, 2009.  These positions would be needed to provide the educational capacity for enrollment growth. Further thought will be given to this proposal and the Executive Team will review again at the November 26 Executive Team meeting. A decision will then be made on whether this will be presented to the Board at the December meeting.

President’s Report
· At the next several meetings, the Executive Team will review the progress on this year’s annual objectives.  The schedule for the November 26 meeting includes the following objectives:  Enrollment (Chris), Program Development (Ron), Student Outcomes (Chris/Ron) and Grant Development (Ron).
Team Reports
· Jill McEwen 
· Benefits language is complete for the ESPA contract.  The new ESPA contract should be an agenda item for the December Management Meeting. 
· Faculty is ready to meet to review the language in their contract. An overview of the workforce population projection for strategic planning is being developed and captured in a PowerPoint presentation.

· Ron Toshner 

· Dale Walker and Mary Frozena will be asked to join an Executive Team meeting in the future to discuss the challenges with WAT Grant reporting.
· Chris Matheny

· Four contractors have responded to the bookstore RFP.  Chris will share a summary of those proposals with the team once compiled.
Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m.
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